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Staff Motion for Extension of Time to File Staff Recommendation 


COMES NOW the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission and moves for an extension of time to file its Staff recommendation.  In support of its Motion, Staff states:


1.  
Charter Fiberlink-Missouri, LLC (“Charter”) has filed an application requesting the Commission to issue an order that reverses the decision of the North American Numbering Plan Administrator, NeuStar, Inc., (“NANPA”) to withhold two blocks of 10,000 NXX codes which Charter had requested in the Wentzville and Pacific exchanges. 


2.
In order to complete its recommendation, Staff has requested Charter to provide (1) “Central Office Code Assignment Request – Part One” of January 20, 2004, for the Pacific exchange; (2) “Central Office Code Assignment Request – Part One” of July 22, 2004, for the Wentzville exchange; (3) the second page of the December 29, 2003, document entitled “Central Office Code Assignment Request – Part Three”; and (4) the entire July 22, 2004, document entitled “Central Office Code Assignment Request – Part Three” for the Wentzville exchange.  These documents will provide Staff with information on how Charter filed its code requests and the pooling administrator’s determinations.  Although Charter has filed some of the documents that Staff requested; it has not filed these documents.  Staff has informed Charter that it still needs these additional forms and still awaits Charter’s reply.  Staff has had ongoing communications with Charter over the last several weeks, and Charter has not refused to provide these additional documents, but has not submitted them either.


3.
The Commission has directed the Staff to file a recommendation by no later than October 12.  Staff therefore requests an extension of time to file its recommendation until five working days after Charter complies with Staff’s request to file the documents pertaining to its application with NeuStar, Inc.

4.
The Commission’s regulation at 4 CSR 240-2.050(3)(A) provides that the Commission may enlarge a specified time period before its expiration.


WHEREFORE, the Staff recommends that the Commission grant Staff an extension of time to file its recommendation until five working days after Charter complies with Staff’s request to file the documents Staff has requested pertaining to its application with NeuStar, Inc.
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